
     

City Council/AlexRenew Board CSO Workgroup 
Meeting Summary 

Meeting No. 17 / January 18, 2023  
 
 
Meeting Attendees:  
  

CSO Workgroup City of Alexandria Alexandria Renew Enterprises  

Mayor Justin Wilson  Erin Bevis-Carver  Karen Pallansch 

Vice Mayor Amy Jackson   Caitlin Feehan 

AlexRenew Board Chair John Hill  Justin Carl 

AlexRenew Board Vice Chair James Beall  Nicole Bushnell 
 
The meeting convened at 5:04 p.m. 
 
The highlights of the presentation included: 

• An update on RiverRenew Tunnel Project construction activities  

• An overview of upcoming pile driving activity at the Pendleton Street site 

• An update on community outreach initiatives 

 
The following is a summary of the questions asked by the Workgroup and the answers provided by staff:  

Mayor Justin Wilson asked how much time is required for a Tunnel Boring Machine (TBM) 
intervention. 

Justin Carl, RiverRenew Program Manager, explained that the duration of an intervention depends on the 
work being done. The first intervention, during which the TBM’s cutters were replaced, lasted 
approximately one day. 

Mayor Wilson asked if pile driving at Outfall 001 could extend beyond the current anticipated 
completion date of June. 

Mr. Carl responded that June is a conservative date is based on previous sheeting activity performed at 
the site.  

Mayor Wilson asked when sheet piling at the Hooffs Run Interceptor will be completed. 

Mr. Carl specified that sheet piling activity should be complete by June 2023. 
 

Other discussion points:  

• Mayor Wilson thanked Karen Pallansch for her years of service to AlexRenew and presented her with 
a Proclamation from the City of Alexandria. 

• The meeting adjourned at 5:43 p.m.  
• The next Council-Board Workgroup meeting is tentatively scheduled to be held in April 2023. 


